
Cap and Gown Club  
Fall 2020 Newsletter

Cap and Gown has been closed since March because of the coronavirus pandemic.  
This is the last picture of our undergrad members before the closing. The University asked the clubs  

to be closed until January (at least) and has provide some financial support for all the clubs. 

Cap Launches “Cap Connections”  

A new program for career mentorship for our undergrad members and young alumni. 

The club has hosted 5 virtual career panels this fall on Technnology, Finance and Investing, Consulting,  
Health and Medicine, and Non-Profits. They are all available on podcast at capandgownclub.org/careerpanels.

We hope you and your family are safe and well. 
Best wishes for Thanksgiving and the Holidays.
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News from the Board Chair
Tom Fleming ’69

Dear Cap Members,

We hope that you and your 
family continue to be safe in 
this unprecedented time of the 
coronavirus pandemic. Cap and 
Gown has been closed for the 
fall semester, and we are waiting 
to hear what the University 
decides about the spring 

semester. We are tightening our belts to endure the strain 
this pandemic is putting on our club finances, so this fall 
Cap newsletter is coming to you in digital format only for 
now and the foreseeable future.

The Cap and Gown Graduate Board met on October 21st 
for our fall meeting. In my twenty-two years on the board,  
I have never been so proud to see how our Cap 
community — our Officers, our Club Staff, our Graduate 
Board members, and our Alums — have responded to  
the challenges we are facing. Here are highlights from our 
board meeting:

•	 Cap Goes Virtual: Club President Karthik Ramesh, 
in his Undergraduate Report, described the plans 
for virtual recruitment of sophomores and bicker this 
spring. He also referenced the many virtual social 
events that have been organized at low cost.

•	 Cap Launches Career Panels: The best attended 
virtual events have been the Cap Career Panels 
organized by the triumvirate of Lisa Schmucki ’74, 
Nina Bahadur ’13, and Karthik Ramesh ’21. Taking 
advantage of Zoom technology, alumni panelists have 
presented to undergraduates and young alumni in 
equally wide-spread locations. We are working on 
plans to use the recordings of these panels as part of 
our sophomore recruiting to highlight the value of our 
alumni network.

•	 New Board Committee on Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion (DEI): Our undergraduate officers and 
younger graduate board members have been taking 
the lead to make sure that Cap, along with Princeton 
University, is addressing issues of systemic racism. 
Sean Poosson ’17 and Jade Williams ’19, recent 
club presidents and current board members, are 
Co-Chairs of a new Graduate Board Committee 
on Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI). At our 
recent board meeting, they presented a survey the 
committee conducted with young alumni and current 
undergraduates to better understand the current 
climate and areas requiring attention. One area for 
immediate follow-up is a suggestion to conduct 
sensitivity training before our upcoming virtual bicker 
this spring. Another critical area is the subject of 
financial aid discussed below. We will have a special 
December board meeting to focus on these issues.
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•	 Expanding Financial Aid: Under the leadership of 
Kasturi Shah ’15, the Cap Financial Aid Committee 
founded in 2018, has administered Cap’s first financial 
aid program to supplement the financial aid provided by 
the University for a limited number of undergraduates. 
In our recent board meeting, Kas presented a proposal 
to simplify how financial aid awards are given and a 
plan to create a dedicated financial aid fund to expand 
the amount of aid the club provides. The cornerstone 
of the plan will be a commitment to fund the difference 
between what the University calculates as the prevailing 
junior and senior board rate and the cost of Cap for 
each member on financial aid.

•	 Update on our Cap Staff: We closed mid-March 
and thanks to the contributions of Cap members and 
alumni, we were able to keep all staff on payroll until 
mid-April, and some beyond that. Our manager of 40 
years, Dennis Normile, remains on payroll and has 
been overseeing the clubhouse, working on reopening 
plans with other club managers and the GICC, and 
in constant contact with our staff. The combination 
of paid work at the club, continuing health care, and 
unemployment benefits have assisted staff members 
in this difficult time. We are monitoring the situation 
closely including the continuation of government aid. 
Healthwise, the good news is that the three members 
of our current staff of sixteen who have had COVID are 
fully recovered.

Looking ahead to the next semester, President Eisgruber’s 
recent email said that a University decision on the spring 
term will be made early in December. Even if more 
students return, it does not necessarily follow that the 
clubs will reopen. While Cap will be prepared to open 
on short notice, given the higher risk of COVID in indoor 
dining and social settings, the most likely scenario 
may see the clubs remaining closed until the fall 2021 
semester. If the University funds a significant percentage 
of the clubs fixed operating expenses in the spring, as 
they did in the fall, the immediate solvency of the clubs is 
insured, but we will still have many challenges.

The undergraduate Cap membership consists of an 
introductory spring semester for sophomores followed 
by two full years in the club. Our Class of 2020 seniors 
missed their senior spring. The Class of 2021 missed their 

junior spring and senior fall. The Class of 2022 had only a 
few weeks of membership as new sophomore members 
before the University closed in March. In February, these 
juniors and seniors will need to run a virtual bicker and 
then elect new officers for next year.

The good news for the clubs is that in the middle of all this 
disruption, students are clamoring for the club experience. 
Our President Karthik Ramesh is also the President of 
the ICC (Inter-Club Council). The ICC conducted a survey 
of sophomores to gauge interest in the clubs in a virtual 
environment. Consistent with past levels of participation 
in club admissions, 75% of sophomore respondents 
expressed an interest in joining a club this spring, whether 
or not the process and membership will be virtual. The ICC 
and all of the clubs are working to make the most of the 
virtual club experience.

Conclusion

Many thanks to all of you, our generous alums who 
have contributed in good times, to fund our beautiful 
improvements to the clubhouse, and with exceptional 
generosity to the Annual Fund this past year, to help the 
club and staff in hard times.

The University provided a generous grant to each of the 
clubs this fall to fund a major portion of our expenses, 
and we are hopeful that will happen again this spring. We 
are debt free. Looking ahead, we will turn our attention 
to cost containment, financial aid, and building our Cap 
Endowment. This crisis shows us the importance of having 
an endowment for unexpected crises.

My best wishes to you and your families for health over the 
holidays as we celebrate in more limited ways, frequently 
missing the opportunity to be with those we love. With 
hope for a return to happier days in 2021. 

 Sincerely,

Thomas F. Fleming Jr. ’69 
Graduate Board Chair
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News from the Club President

Dear Cap Alumni, 

It is an absolute pleasure to update you all 
about the club’s virtual community! Although 
the clubhouse is closed, the Cap community 
has thrived in the virtual environment. Members 
have stayed connected with each other through 
events, social media, and regional groups and I 
am confident that when the doors of 61 Prospect 
open again we will pick up where we left off in March. 

The officers have hosted a plethora of diverse social events 
to engage members, including “Speed Friending” and 
“CapHoot Trivia.” Led by Social Chair Gabby Chapman 
’21, we have adapted our programming to the virtual 
environment and utilized a range of online platforms, 
such as Zoom and Discord. We have exposed the new 
batch of juniors to many evolved fall semester traditions to 
ensure the continuity of these special events. This week, 
we held the annual 80s-theme Cap Prom, with members 
“promposing” to each other in creative ways. For example, 
one senior member recreated an entire scene from the 
popular sitcom Always Sunny in Philadelphia since that 
was their junior date’s favorite show. Indeed, although our 
events have looked very different this year, they have been 
no less special to our members. 

Amongst the most well-attended events have been the 
series of Cap alumni career panels. In this uncertain 
time, members have appreciated the thoughtful advice 

and fascinating career trajectories shared by 
alumni. We have been touched by your strong 
engagement with the nascent “Cap Connections” 
program and are excited for the next set of panels 
in the Spring semester. 

As we look forward to the spring semester, we are 
faced with the challenge of successfully executing 
a virtual bicker. This year, we are leaning on Cap’s 

numerous affinity groups to attract a diverse class of 
sophomores. As such, the officers are organizing the first-
ever “Community Night” pre-bicker event, where members 
of Cap’s affinity groups are given a platform to share their 
experiences in Cap to sophomores. Membership Chair 
Sabrina Evoy ’21 has also drawn out a robust plan to hold 
a virtual bicker, including provisions to tackle Zoom fatigue 
and accommodate a range of time zones. I look forward to 
welcoming a fantastic cohort of sophomores in February! 

As we near the end of this unique semester, we look 
forward to a restful holiday break and, hopefully, a more 
optimistic spring. When the situation improves, we’d love 
to see alumni around the club. If you’re in the area, please 
come by to enjoy a meal or the company of your ever-
growing Cap family! 

Best wishes, 

Karthik 
Karthik Ramesh ’21, President

The Cap Connections 
series of Career Panels 
have kept club members 
and alumni connected 
virtually on Zoom. See 
more about this new 
program on page 7.



5  thecapandgownclub@gmail.com

Undergraduate Officers

President: Karthik Ramesh ’21

Vice President: Jack Allen ’21

Treasurer: Niko Fotopoulos ’21

Social Chair: Gabby Chapman ’21

Membership Chair: Sabrina Evoy ’21

House Manager: Rebecca Mays ’21

Gear/Athletics Chair: Alyssa Nguyen ’21

Tech Chair: Dora Zhao ’21

Culturally Cap Chairs:  
Patrycja Pajdak ’21, Yezekiel Williams ’21

Community Service Chairs:  
Emma Parish ’21, Imane Mabrouk ’21

Sustainability Chair: Trisha Madhavan ’21

Safety Chair: Sumner Brinkley ’21

The Committee for Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI)

The Committee for Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion (DEI) was created to continue 
to promote racial equity and an inclusive 
and welcoming environment at Cap and 
Gown. This committee will help recognize 
issues faced by Black, Indigenous, and 
Person of Color (BIPOC), LGBTQIA+, first-
generation and low income members at 
Cap, while engaging in conversations and 
promoting initiatives to support these 
groups. This committee will also emphasize 
Cap’s commitment to access and diversity, 
regardless of race, gender, sexuality, or ability, 
and will offer members a voice on the board to 
express their needs. 

Diversity is the representation of all our varied 
identities and differences (race, ethnicity, 
gender, disability, sexual orientation, gender 
identity, national origin, tribe, caste, socio-
economic status, thinking and communication 

styles, etc.), collectively and as individuals. 

Equity seeks to ensure fair treatment, equality 
of opportunity, and fairness in access to 
information and resources for all. 

Inclusion builds a culture of belonging 
by actively inviting the contribution and 
participation of all people. 

One of our main goals this semester was 
to send out an anonymous DEI survey to 
undergraduates and recent alumni to gain a 
more accurate and deeper understanding of 
issues and best practices surrounding DEI 
and to implement changes. We look forward 
to analyzing all of the thoughtful, informative, 
and extremely helpful responses and address 
any and all necessary changes to continue to 
improve the Cap and Gown community.

Sean Poosson ‘17, 
Co-Chair

Jade Williams ‘18, 
Co-Chair
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Meet the Cap and Gown Board of Trustees

The Cap and Gown Board has 
been more active and connected 
than ever. Meetings have moved 
to Zoom, and we had almost 
100% participation for our meeting 
on October 21st, far exceeding 
our usual attendance, even with 
providing a conference call option for 
our past in-person meetings. We are 
all spending lots of time on Zoom, 
and it’s great that this technology 
has helped during such a challenging 
time and can allow us to meet more 
frequently.

We’ve added a new page to our 
website listing all of the Cap Board 
Members at: capandgownclub.org/
board-of-trustees

Tom Fleming ’69 
Board Chair

David Blair ’67 
Vice Chair, Emeritus

Ford Scudder ’05 
Vice Chair

Andres Perez ’10 
Vice Chair

Adi Rajagopalan ’13  
Treasurer

Lisa Schmucki ’74 
Secretary 

Nina Bahadur ’12
Eric Barnes ’90
Jonathan Bass ’15
Briana Bennett ’05
Pat Blake ’86
Mike Camp ’70
Michael Erdman ’57

Nate Ford ’93
Jane Fleming Fransson ’00
RJ Hernandez ’19
Polly Hochman ’20
Jo Johnson ’64
Spencer Jones ’12
Laura Leacy Kyler ’94
Jon Luick ’01
Michael Mathews ’62
Bill Mccarter ’71 
John Moellers ’12
Miro Pasic ’94 
Karl D. Pettit ’67 
Sean Poosson ’17
Tyler Rudolph ’16
Kasturi Shah ’16 
Stephen Townend ’71
Drew Weyerhaeuser ’05
Jade Williams ’18
Dennis Normile, Club Manager

Cap and Gown Board Meeting October 21st

https://www.instagram.com/capandgownclub/
https://www.instagram.com/capandgownclub/
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Cap Connections Career Mentoring Program

This fall, Cap launched “Cap Connections,” a new 
program for career mentorship for our undergrad 
members and young alumni. With the club closed, and all 
communications gone virtual, this has been a good time 
to launch an alumni mentoring program that we’ve talked 
about for some time. 

Cap Connections began this fall with a series of online 
Career Panels hosted on Zoom. We held five panels this 
fall on Technology, Finance and Investing, Consulting, 
Healthcare and Medicine, and NonProfits.

Cap President Karthik Ramesh has reported that the 
career panels have been the most popular virtual events 
for Cap members this fall. We’re thinking of ways that we 
can invite sophomores to attend in the lead-up to Spring 
2021 club admissions. As far as we know, Cap is unique 
in launching a career program that can help our undergrad 
members and young alums at a time when entering the 
job market will be more challenging, too.

We’re planning more career panels in 2021 on 
Government & Law, Marketing, Communications and PR, 
Entrepreneurship, Education, Media & Journalism, Science 
& Engineering. If you’d like to participate on a panel, or 
recommend another Cap member to participate, please 
contact Nina Bahadur at nina.bahadur@gmail.com.

We’re using our Cap LinkedIn group as a place where 
undergrad and alums can connect with each other. 
Our Cap Group has grown from 600 to more than 
900 members in the past few months. If you’re not 
yet a member, please join at www.linkedin.com/
groups/1851053.

Many thanks to Lisa Schmucki ’74, Nina Bahadur ’12, and 
Karthik Ramesh ’21 for launching this program, and to the 
Cap alums who have participated in the program this fall.

For invitations to upcoming Career Panels 
Sign up here

CAREER PANEL ON NON-PROFITS
Presented on November 12, 2020

LISTEN TO THE PODCAST at www.buzzsprout.com/1335796/6371212

PANELISTS
Jennifer A. McCoy Riley ’00, Associate Director at Federation of Organizations

Sharon Trivino ’02, Director of Development and Alumni Relations at  
The Johns Hopkins University - Carey Business School

Bob Sellery ’60, President and CEO at Robert Sellery Associates, LLC
Victoria Worthen Lang ’13, Consultant, Equal Measure

Cynthia Romero ’04, Director of Communications at the International Budget Partnerships

MODERATORS
Pat Blake ’86, Associate Director - Development at Princeton University

Listen to all the Career Panel Podcasts at www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels

www.linkedin.com/groups/1851053
www.linkedin.com/groups/1851053
https://forms.gle/va4apjy483sFBkTGA
www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels
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Cap Connections Career Mentoring Program 

CAREER PANEL ON HEALTH AND MEDICINE
Presented on October 13, 2020

LISTEN TO THE PODCAST at www.buzzsprout.com/1335796/5894959

PANELISTS 
Henry Maguire, MD ’79, Associate Adult and Pediatric Neurology, Geisinger Health System

Mark Bur ’08, PsyD, Clinical Psychologist
Alec Egan ’13, Texas Tech University Health Sciences Center School of Medicine
Hilary Jessup ’15, University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill School of Medicine

HOST AND MODERATOR 
Karthik Ramesh ’21, President, Cap and Gown

Steve Townend, MD ’71, Wade-Townend Pediatric Associates

CAREER PANEL ON CONSULTING
Presented on September 24, 2020

LISTEN TO THE PODCAST at www.buzzsprout.com/1335796/5625688

PANELISTS 
Ada Rauch ’17, Investor at AXA Venture Partners (AVP)

Sarah Gross ’15, Yale School of Management
Michael Pearlman ’13, Growth Manager, Bubble

Bernie Marczyk ’00, Principal, Cornerstone
Idina Auth ’90, Senior Consultant, Tata Consultancy Services

MODERATOR 
Karthik Ramesh ’21, President, Cap and Gown

Listen to all the Career Panel Podcasts at www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels

www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels
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Cap Connections Career Mentoring Program

CAREER PANEL ON FINANCE & INVESTING
Presented on September 10, 2020

LISTEN TO THE PODCAST at www.buzzsprout.com/1335796/5493445

PANELISTS
Akila Raman-Vaseghi ’04, Goldman Sachs

Andres Perez ’10, Tishman Speyer
Alexandra Lebenthal ’86, Lebenthal & Company

Miro Pasic ’94, Financial Advisor at Morgan Stanley

MODERATOR
Adi Rajagopalan ’13, Analyst, Global Equities at Sculptor Capital Management

CAREER PANEL ON TECHNOLOGY
Presented on August 20, 2020

LISTEN TO THE PODCAST at www.buzzsprout.com/1335796/5331997

PANELISTS
Rachel Blum ’11, Digital Health Executive

Abril Loya McCloud ’14, Head of Digital, mParticle
Drew Weyerhaeuser ’05, Co-founder & CTO, Lendeavor
Ify Ikpeazu ’18, New Business Associate - Growth, Stripe 

MODERATORS
Sandy Kenyon ’78, Entertainment Reporter at WABC-TV

Karthik Ramesh ’21, President, Cap and Gown

Listen to all the Career Panel Podcasts at www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels

www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels
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Thank you to our Cap and Gown Donors!

This year has been the most challenging in Cap and Gown’s history, and we are so thankful for the generosity of Cap 
members for supporting the expansion and upgrades to our beautiful clubhouse, and for your generosity this year, 
especially for the Cap staff. Since the club closed so suddenly in March, we didn’t publish a spring newsletter when we 
thank our donors for their gifts the previous year. We are offering our thanks now to all the Cap members who donated to 
Cap in 2019 and in 2020 through October 31st of this year. Over 400 members have donated during that time to the Cap 
Annual Fund, the Cox Wing, and/or the Endowment Fund. 

Marjorie I. Adams ’91
Byron A. Allen III ’84
Josephine Harris Amory ’89
Thomas M. Anderson Jr ’66
Tiffany M. Andras ’07
W. David Angus ’59
Christine Iseman Arms ’03
R. Marks Arnold ’73
David L. Atchison ’01
Meaghan A. Attard ’19
James T. Avery III ’67
Priscilla Marie Babb ’09
Howard Baetjer Jr ’74
Francis C. Bagbey ’72
Nina N. Bahadur ’12
Broadus Bailey Jr ’51
E. Bloxom Baker ’67
Pamela Adams Baker ’96
Ransom L. Baldwin VI ’14
Stephen P. Ban ’84
Wendy Otis Ban ’88
Che R. Barbour ’94
Thomas C. Barnds ’90
C. Redington Barrett III ’84
Kalie A. Bartholomew ’12
William A. Beale ’67
Milton C. Beard Jr ’63
George W. Beatty ’54
Jeffrey T. Beaver ’60
Briana A. Bennett ’05
Lev Berlin ’07
Kelsey N. Berry ’10
Gair G. Betts ’69
Steven W. Bingaman ’79
William D. Birch Jr ’64
Alexander Bisignano ’09
Jeremy Blair ’13
Patrick J. Blake ’86
Pamela Cornell Bless ’87
Richard S. Bodman ’59
Alexandra A. Bolanos ’19
William B. Bond ’62
David C. Boyer ’52
James W. Braham ’54
Thomas P. Brennan ’07
Richard D. Broad ’68
Carol P. Brown ’75
W. Thacher Brown 
Nicole A. Bruno ’02

John K. Buckner ’85
George R. Bunn Jr ’63
Mark I. Bur ’08
Emily Wilson Burns ’91
Douglas A. Butler ’86
Meaghan J. Byrne ’10
Michael A. Camp ’70
Hilary Minot Capato ’06
Peter Capkovic ’09
Peter R. Carney ’53
Sophie R. Caronello ’96
Michael L. Carr ’00
William A. Carr ’62
John W. Castle ’55
MacFarlane L. Cates Jr ’49
Robert Cattana ’89
Richard H. Chandler ’64
J. Andrew Chang ’87
Vasana Cheanvechai ’89
Andre C. Chusan ’17
Deborah Ross Cipriano ’79
Chandler E. Clay ’10
Barbara Griffin Cole ’82
Christopher E. Connolly ’04
Philip E. Coviello Jr ’65
Betty G. Cox ’09
Howard E. Cox Jr ’64
Jennifer L. Cox ’04
Sanford F. Crystal ’91
Sarah Craig Cunningham ’14
Richard A. Curtis ’62
Vera M. Dadok ’07
Douglas A.C. Davis ’62
Eliza Davis ’17
Andrew I. Dayton ’72
Ben O. Dear ’10
Ryan M. DeCoons ’01
David A. DeNunzio ’78
H. C. Charles Diao ’79
Andreas B. Dias ’17
Christopher P. Dickinson ’94
Eric F. Dodds ’10
Hunter Dong ’17
Alexander B. Donner ’75
Edward J. Duffy III ’53
Peter J. Dunbar ’10
William C. Duncan III ’58
Francis H. Dyckman III ’85
Paul W. Earle ’61

Ethan J. Early ’95
Ashley Kowal Eberhart ’13
Lee C. Eddy ’70
Thomas J. Edelman ’73
Alec Christopher Egan ’13
Laura Trimble Elbogen ’07
Michael P. Erdman ’57
Russell L. Etherington ’67
James F. Evans ’67
Katherine A. Evashevski ’92
Nathan A. Ewell ’96
John A.B. Faggi Jr ’67
Matt Fanelli ’13
Vincent C. Ferenbach ’69
Cynthia Satterlee Griffin  

Ferris ’86
Laura J. Field ’00
James A. Finefrock ’69
Bruce W. Fleming ’77
Thomas F. Fleming, Jr ’69  
George L. Follansbee Jr ’74
William M. Forney ’93
William W. Fortenbaugh ’58
Jane Fleming Fransson ’00
L. Scott Frantz ’82
John W. Frazier IV ’65
W. Todd Fredrick ’91
Justin D. Frick ’10
Susan C. Frith ’86
Arthur D. Fulton ’67
Earl P. Galleher Jr ’48
Jonathan F. Ganter ’02
James L. Garard Jr ’54
Evan Stuart Garfein ’92
Caleb F. Gates Jr ’53
Sobenna A. George ’07
Katherine Curzan Gjaja ’92
Jesse A. Gomez Jr ’98
Christine M. Goodbody ’10
Jerrold J. Graber ’61
Susanna J. Gray ’95
Lauren A. Green ’04
Leigh Slonaker Greene ’05
Derek Grego ’12
James R. Griffith ’63
Matthew P. Groh ’03
Ben A. Guill ’73
Samuel S. Gulland ’10
Jack D. Gunther Jr ’63

Erin Theresa Guty ’13
Randall A. Hack
H. Hamilton Hackney Jr ’53
Annie B. Hadley ’18
Bruce Lee Hall ’84
Kathryn Hall ’80
Stephen L. Ham IV ’12
Jacob Hamel ’18
Peter B. Hamilton ’68
Philip U. Hammarskjold ’87
Robert L. Harding ’75
Tira Harpaz ’74
Ryan E. Harster ’06
Greg B. Hartch ’92
Michael A. Hartman ’62
Ellen D. Harvey ’76
Jay C. Hashop ’14
Preston H. Haskell III ’60
David P. Hatfield ’82
Jesenia Haynes ’18
Lawrence D. Henderson ’05
Bruce W. Hennemuth ’75
Bayard Henry ’53
R.J. Hernandez ’19
Edwin S. Hetherington ’71
Dennis C. Hewlett ’76
Ronald C. Hillegass ’60
Deborah L. Hodges ’90
Charles W. Hoff III ’56
Reese H. Horton Jr ’69
David H. Hoster II ’67
F. Boyd Hovde ’56
Jeremy J. M. Hubball ’69
Kirsten Ekdahl Hull ’99
Ernest W. Hutton Jr ’66
Derek Arthur Hynes ’12
Duane A. Hynes ’09
Paul C. Jaenicke ’55
Jonathan W. Jaffee ’89
Omar Jarrett ’14
Alexis B. Johnson ’12
Anthony A. Jones ’63
Alfred W. Kaemmerlen ’62
Adolf W. Karchmer ’60
Sean P. Kavanagh ’87
Dennis J. Keller ’63
Donald J. Keller ’54
Eron S. Kelly ’94
Basil W. Kelsey ’62



11  thecapandgownclub@gmail.com

David B. Kelso ’74
Clinton W. Kemp ’71
Dorothy Jannarone Kemper ’72
Linda Birkhead Kempf ’95
Stephen S. Kennedy ’69
John W. Kern ’80
Randy E. Kinard ’83
William B. King Jr ’67
Jennifer Pickens Kingston ’87
Michael Kingston ’62
Matthew L. Kireker ’07
Kathryn Kirk ’95
Stephen C. Kirmse ’70
G. Kirk Kitson ’62
Clay F. Kontulis ’19
Matthew E. Kopko ’08
Katherine M. Kopp ’04
David L. Kranz ’64
Russell R. Krug ’72
Vaden M. Lackey III ’77
Stephen P. Lamberton ’99
Emily H. Lammers ’06
James S. Lane III ’61
Edward F. Lang Jr ’59
John T. Langford ’05
Guy B. Lawrence ’70
Mariesa Pockets Lea ’09
Dennis R. Leahy ’69
Victoria E. Lee ’13
Ben Leizman ’17
Rachel A. Leizman ’16
J. Alex Lenahan ’07
J. Thomas Lewis ’59
Joanna McNeil Lewis ’81
Francis J. Lichtenberger ’91
Robert J. Livingston ’59
Ines Lopez ’18
Hudson A. Loughlin ’19
Robert L. Loverd ’64
William C. MacLean Jr ’62
W. Scott Magargee III ’62
Henry C. Maguire III ’79
Kathleen Mahoney ’82
Aila Winkler Main ’92
Stanislaw Maliszewski ’66
Cameron A. Maple ’15
Christopher J. Margolin ’68
Thomas Markham ’15
Andrew W. Marks ’70
Michele L. Marshall ’90
Michael S. Mathews ’62
George T. Maye ’58
Jonathan C. McCall ’72
George W.C. McCarter ’71
Elizabeth White McCeney ’93
Michael H. McConihe ’62
Stewart L. McDowell ’91

George C. McFarland Jr ’81
Deirdre M. McGinty ’04
Richard B. McGlynn ’60
Alexandra Jayne McIlraith ’12
Justine Koeppen McIntosh ’86
John P. McNerney ’84
Wilson G. McWilliams ’72
Remi B. Meehan ’10
Arthur McLeod Mellor ’63
D. Bruce Merrifield Jr ’72
William K. Mettler ’51
Megan Milam ’03
A. Brown Miller ’61
Erin P. Mills ’09
Christopher H. Milton ’69
Ryan G. Miyamoto ’99
John M. Moellers ’12
John H. Montgomery ’62
Randall O. Mooney Sr ’55
Susan Finch Moore ’87
Lawrence B. Morris III ’69
Robert F. Morris Jr ’62
Robert J. Mulcare ’57
Katharine E. Mullen ’03
James E. Murphy ’02
Thomas V. Murray ’04
Craig A. Nalen ’52
Joseph J. Nardello ’05
Adrian F. Newens ’61
Leland F. Newens ’64
William P. Newhall II ’70
Karen A. Ng ’02
Tom R. Norris ’66
Taura J. Null ’95
Edward C. Oelsner III ’64
Daniel J. O’Grady ’72
Standish H. O’Grady ’82
Arthur G. Oller ’73
Ogbemi O. Omatete ’64
T. Rodney Oppmann ’65
Mary Amanda Pagnotto ’00
Michael R. Pagnotto ’00
Christopher D. Patacsil ’16
Andrew L. Peek ’03
Jeffrey M. Peek ’69
Laura A. Pena ’19
Andres R. Perez ’10
Gregory M. Perry ’65
Julia Bohlen Perry ’86
F. Laurence Pethick ’59
Murray S. Peyton ’57
Donald R. Phillips ’86
Chris Piller ’17
William C. Powers ’79
Kevin D. Psonak ’96
Richard D. Quay ’71
Deborah Hicks Quazzo ’82

Aditya Rajagopalan ’13
Sarah Y. Rapoport ’18
Robert H. Rawson Jr ’66
Maura D. Robbins ’89
Donald H. Roberts Jr ’70
John H. Roberts ’53
Tory D. Roberts ’14
Douglas R. Rosing ’63
E. Burke Ross Jr ’73
Michele Kreisler Rubenstein ’90
Donald H. Rumsfeld ’54
Amelia D. Runyan ’07
Peter F. Ryan ’07
Martin A. Sankey ’77
Kristina F. Schmucki ’82
Lisa W. Schmucki ’74
Roxanne A. Schneider ’08
Edwin F. Schrader ’59
Kraftin E. Schreyer ’09
James W. Schroeder ’58
Peter B. Schwaikert ’04
Richard O. Scribner ’58
Robert A. Sellery Jr ’60
Virginius R. Shackelford III ’68
Kasturi Shah ’16
Jeffrey C. Shannon ’80
Michael M. Shaw ’82
Wylie R. Sheldon ’62
Randall T. Shepard ’69
Ines M. Sheppard ’12
Austin R. Sherer ’69
Brooke C. Shields ’87
Hamilton L. Shields ’66
Victoria J. Siesta ’01
Liz Simasek ’01
Charles M. Sincerbeaux ’75
Kenneth A. Sinkovitz ’07
Paul E. Sinsar ’72
John B. Slidell ’66
Christina B. Smith ’99
David L. Smith ’57
Gordon L. Smith ’80
Marjory Gengler Smith ’73
Mark W. Smith ’04
Abigail Sooy ’07
Adam F. Sorensen ’01
Dayna M. Sracic ’01
Allen F. Steere ’70

Andrew P. Steffan ’59
Frederick W. Steinke Jr ’96
James Stenson ’53
C. William Stevenson Jr ’80
Owen B. Stockdale ’00
Priscilla W. Stumm ’72
Dana Winingder Sulger ’88
Russell L. Swanson ’67
Mia E. Swenson ’07
Richard J. Tavoso ’87
Seth S. Terry ’90
Darryl B. Thomas ’91
J. Richard Thomas Jr ’76
Charles W. Thompson ’86
Joan E. Thompson ’16
James Thorman ’10
LeAnn Camille Hackney 

Thornton ’90
Preston B. Tims ’00
Emily Leland Todd ’79
Stephen C. Townend ’71
Peter Trinh ’14
Roderick R. Turner ’74
Edwin R. Van Dusen ’90
Francis L. Van Dusen Jr ’72
Carrie Staub Vomacka ’02
Lindsay M. von Clemm ’12
Thomas A. Vyse ’54
Richard E. Wall ’61
John D. Wallace ’55
Lisa Washington ’89
W. Drew Weyerhaeuser ’05
Dana Benfer White ’87
James F. White Jr ’62
A. Donald Wiles II ’61
David W. Williams ’94
John P. Williams Jr ’63
Cody J. Wilson ’16
Jay M. Wilson ’69
Michael J. Winter ’85
Frederick S. Wonham ’53
Arthur M. Wood Jr ’72
Jonathan R. Wright ’70
Keunwoo Peter Yu ’13
Wonpyo Yun ’13
James W. Zug ’62
William R. Zwecker Jr ’71

Thank you to our Cap and Gown Donors!

Thank you Cap Members for your generosity, 
especially at this time!
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Cap Silver Cup from 1899 Returns Home
Tom Barnds ’90 was cruising eBay recently and found a listing for an antique silver 
Cap and Gown trophy cup made by Tiffany over 120 years ago. He brought it to the 
attention of the Cap Board and has generously purchased it and donated it to the 
club. Our Club Manager Dennis Normile will be creating a way to keep this treasure of 
memorabilia safe in the Cap Library. The inscription reads:

Ninety-six Section 
Cap and Gown Club 
Princeton University 
November 15, 1899 

Drink in memory of Princeton Spirit Honor and Friendship.

When we return to Cap in person again, we can do it in the spirit of two memorable 
Cap quotes, “Whenever I enter this club, I feel happy inside,” and “Drink in memory of 
Princeton Spirit Honor and Friendship.” Thank you, Tom. The first drink from the cup 
is for you!

Tom Barnds also donated these wonderful antique postcards!

Club News

We Remember Norman Carter ’38 
Cap and Gown has lost our oldest living member, Norman Carter ’38, on January 
12th of this year at the age of 103. Norm was room-mates with Cap member Bill 
Coors ’38. They had 100% participation for the Class of 1938 for the Cox Wing. 
They were our two oldest living alums until Bill passed in 2018 at the age of 102.

When Norm returned to Princeton in 2018 for his 80th Reunion, he asked to 
meet President Jade Williams ’18, who had been profiled in the Princeton Alumni 
Weekly. They met up at the Old Guard Luncheon. Here is the story of their 
meeting: https://tinyurl.com/carter-williams-meet

Tom Barnds ‘90 brings an antique 
cup back to the club.
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Your support will help the club at a challenging time

Please give generously  
to support Cap.
•	 The Cap Annual Fund provides 

support for the new Cap Financial 
Aid Fund, and also provides 
support for club operations and 
maintenance.

•	 Cap Dues are a commitment to 
support operations, alumni events, 
and communications so we 
continue to keep Cap members 
connected.

•	 To make a pledge or bequest to 
the Endowment, please email 
thecapandgownclub@gmail.com. 

Please donate online at:  
cap.reuniontechnologies.com

Key Contacts
You can send an email to  
thecapandgownclub@gmail.com,  
and we’ll direct your inquiry to the  
right person. You can also reach the  
following key people directly: 

Tom Fleming ’69 
Graduate Board Chair 
tff@parkhillcapital.com 
203-625-0537

Lisa Schmucki ’74 
Alumni Relations  
lisaschmucki@gmail.com 
908-407-2755

Dennis M. Normile 
Club Steward 
cap.business.office@gmail.com

Karthik Ramesh ’21 
Club President 
kramesh@princeton.edu

Connect to Cap
Visit the Cap Alumni Website at  
cap.reuniontechnologies.com

Facebook 
facebook.com/capandgown

LinkedIn 
tinyurl.com/
CapLinkedInGroup

Twitter 
@capandgownclub

Instagram 
capandgownclub

In Memoriam 2020
Norman M. Carter ‘38
Edward W. Cissel ‘43
Robert H. Caldwell ‘45
Whitney N. Seymour, Jr. ‘45 
James A. R. Gibson ‘46
J. Richard Thomas ‘47 
Leighton H. Laughlin ‘49
Daniel O. Anderson ‘51
H. Darby Houston ‘52
Donald F. Kohler ‘53
S. Reynolds Parke, III ‘53
Frederick S. Wonham ‘53 P83 
Thomas A. Vyse ‘54 
Owen P. Jacobsen, Jr. ‘55 
Gregory R. Farrell ‘57
Lt.Gen. H. C. Stackpole, III, ‘57
George C. Thomas, II ‘57 
Padre Adolfo J. Bueno ‘58 
David R. Comfort ‘58 
William C. Duncan, III, M.D. ‘58 
Richard S. Hendey, Jr. ‘58 
Wallace C. Miller ‘58 
Joseph W. Sullivan, III ‘59
Dr. Richard H. Palmer ‘61
David P. O’Brien, III, M.D. ‘62 
John S. Margerison ‘63 
Robert M. Browne ‘71 
Ms. Frances H. Foster ‘77 
Jaime Carvajal ‘87 
Miss Suzanne Palminteri ‘87 
Jonathan W. Jaffee ‘89 

We all want to be back at Cap soon

Listen to all the Cap Career 
Panel Podcasts at  
www.capandgownclub.org/
careerpanels

http://cap.reuniontechnologies.com
http://cap.reuniontechnologies.com
http://facebook.com/capandgown
www.linkedin.com/groups/1851053
www.linkedin.com/groups/1851053
https://twitter.com/CapandGownClub
https://www.instagram.com/capandgownclub/
www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels
www.capandgownclub.org/careerpanels

